PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 17th January 2008 in the Village Hall
Matters raised by members of the public

A villager had taken photographs of the flooding outside Richmond Farm , Brickworth Road and the bus stop on Brickworth Road, outside Lascars.   The Chairman thanked him and it was agreed to forward the photos to WCC with a request to sort out the underlying problems.   Also mentioned was the obstruction caused in Common Road by parking outside the school at starting and finishing times.   This obstructs access for lorries to the property behind School House.   The Chairman commented that the PC are already in a dialogue with the school about measures which might improve the situation.   It was disappointing that PC Henry Clissold was unable to attend the PC meeting or report on the various information which he had been asked to provide.   (He had apologised before the meeting).   The PC will chase this.   The third matter raised was the deteriorating road surface in Common Road caused by subsidence.   The Chairman stated that WCC had met a member of the PC and examined the whole road a while ago;  at that point WCC were not prepared to take any action.   The PC will contact them again and ask for another assessment as the surface is much worse now.

Parish Councillor vacancy

A parishioner had expressed interest, but had later withdrawn the application to fill the post.   Thus, there is still a vacancy;  if you are interested and want to know what is involved, please call either the Clerk (see below) or Trevor King, the Chairman, on 01794 884374.

Matters arising from previous meeting

The Chairman and Clerk met a WCC rep and the Manager Salisbury Wilts & Dorset at Newton Crossroads to assess the site for a “request bus stop” pole.   A Risk Assessment needs to be carried out.   However, there is a possibility that a W &D review of services will result in all buses travelling through Whiteparish, rather than alternately travelling straight along the A36 (omitting Whiteparish).   PC to be kept informed.   The Highways Agency have now quoted £1,500 to change the “Cowesfield” signs for “Whiteparish” signs on the A36 at the end of Common Road.   There will be extra costs for legal and admin. work.   It was agreed that this quote had to be accepted and the Clerk will start the process.   WCC had replied to the PC request to carry out another survey of HGVs through the village that a “procedure” for prioritising such problems throughout the county was being drawn up.   Clerk will ask for a copy of the final document and also a date on which the Whiteparish case will be considered.

New community building

Dave Boakes reported that a revised scheme is expected from the architects any day.   This will be a cheaper building with the same footprint.   The architects have offered a meeting with the Project Team to discuss the new scheme in the week commencing 28th January.   The architects will also be visiting SDC Planning to discuss what changes will meet SDC requirements. 

10 affordable houses for Whiteparish

You may remember that a survey of everyone in the village was carried out by Wiltshire Rural Housing Association in 2006.   This found that there is a need for housing for rent at affordable prices for local people.   As a result of this, there is a scheme for a small estate of ten houses which is likely to go ahead.    The Parish Council viewed the proposed plans which will shortly be submitted for planning approval.   The PC were very pleased with the scheme and the PC Planning Committee will handle the planning application, in the usual way (i.e. there will not be a special meeting to discuss this, as the PC has been consulted at every stage of the scheme). 

The site (which was formerly owned by SDC) is a short way down Newton Lane on the left, just past Newton Close.   WCC have requested that the front of the site be widened (but not the rest of Newton Lane up to Newton Close).    They have also requested that the 30 mph limited be extended and street lighting installed (the PC have requested that street lighting be kept to a minimum).   The footpath will remain but may be slightly re-aligned.   The houses will be built to an extremely high quality which will be very economical for tenants to run.   They will include many environmentally-friendly features. 

Anyone who wants to be put on the waiting list may ring or write for an application form to Wiltshire Rural Housing Association, 20 High Street, Chippenham SN15 2EX, tel. 01380 850916, e-mail info@wrha.co.uk. 

Annual Parish Meeting and Next Meeting 

Villagers are encouraged to attend the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 6th March 2008 in the village hall.   This is a meeting for parish electors and any village matter can be raised.   The next Parish Council meeting will be held following the Annual Parish Meeting.    Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.     Anita Boakes,


Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646


  The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG

 E-mail davidboakes416@btinternet.com

(Please note changed e-mail address) 

